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African penguin chicks admitted to SANCCOB in 2013 

 

African penguin chicks are admitted to SANCCOB from the colonies for various reasons and the numbers 

fluctuate between years. In 2013, SANCCOB reared an above average number of chicks. Almost 800 chicks 



were admitted to the Table View centre with approximately 300 admitted throughout the year (mostly 

removed from the Boulders colony) and approximately 500 admitted in November and December due to 

abandonment by moulting parents. In addition, 90 abandoned African penguin chicks were also admitted 

to the Cape St. Francis centre during 2013. 

Conservation staff from SANParks, Overstrand Municipality and CapeNature identify underweight and ill 

chicks in the colonies and bring these to SANCCOB for rehabilitation. These activities form part of the 

Chick Bolstering Project, a collaboration between SANCCOB (project administrators), the Bristol 

Conservation and Science Foundation, the Animal Demography Unit (UCT), DEA (Oceans and Coasts), 

CapeNature, Robben Island Museum and SANParks. Chicks are collected from colonies such as Boulders 

(TMNP), Robben Island and Stoney Point in the Western Cape and Bird Island in the Eastern Cape (part of 

the Addo Elephant National Park) and admitted to SANCCOB’s rehabilitation centres in Table View and 

Cape St. Francis. Most of the chicks sent through from the Boulders (TMNP) colony are not abandoned 

but removed as a precautionary measure from areas where they are at risk from speeding motor vehicles 

or residents’ pets.  

Traditionally, numerous penguins are also abandoned at the end of the 

breeding season, just before the adults start their moulting cycle. During this 

three week process when they replace their ‘tuxedo’ with a brand new set of 

waterproof feathers, they are unable to hunt for fish and feed their young. The 

chicks that are not yet ready to fledge are abandoned and face starvation.  “It 

is believed that the number of chicks left in the colony at the end of the 

breeding season is directly linked to the breeding success and availability of 

food for the adults prior to, and throughout, the breeding season,” says 

Venessa Strauss, SANCCOB’s conservation director.  

Once at SANCCOB’s centres, the chicks are fed ‘fish smoothies’, allowed to swim and taken care of by the 

dedicated staff and volunteers who work round the clock to ensure that they get released back into the 

wild. Rehabilitation of these chicks can take anything from six weeks to three months depending on their 

size and condition. Once they are fledging age, the correct weight, in a healthy condition and their 

feathers are waterproof, they receive the final nod of approval from SANCCOB’s veterinary team and are 

released back into the wild.  

Research has proven that hand-reared chicks fare as well as naturally-reared chicks in the wild. With less 

than 18 000 breeding pairs left in the wild in South Africa, African penguins are an endangered species 

and it remains critical to save every individual possible to bolster the numbers in the wild. The hand-

rearing of abandoned chicks is seen as a successful conservation intervention and is in line with the draft 

Biodiversity Management Plan for the African plan.  

 

 

 


